
CORRECTIONS IMPACT STATEMENT
BR#
157


Bill Number:
HB 14 
Subject:  
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Text of Legislation:  

The proposed bill requires that  “the Department of Corrections shall notify each sheriff in the Commonwealth monthly of each registered sex offender who will be released to the county in which the sheriff serves in the month beginning thirty (30) days following the date of the notice”.

Summary Impact -- Indicate affected service levels, workloads, staff and program areas (describe any coordination issues with other state/external agencies or groups): 

The meaning of the notification requirement proposed in the bill is not clear to this agency.  Currently, the Department of Corrections (DOC) notifies sheriffs and others of all inmates, including registered sex offenders, released from the custody of the Department regardless of crime type pursuant to KRS 197.170.  Department of Corrections’ policy (CPP 25.2) currently requires that the required notice pursuant to KRS 197.170 shall be mailed 10 working days prior to the release of any inmate wherever possible.  Sex offender registration information is generally sent by the DOC to the Kentucky State Police for posting on its sex offender web site on the same notification schedule (10 working days advance notice, where possible) although there is currently no written policy of the notification timeframe for registered sex offenders.  Exception to the 10-day advance notice policy is necessarily required where shock probation, parole by expedient release, receipt of jail credit or any other court ordered discharge (reversal of conviction for instance) is granted releasing inmates sometimes on the same day or within a few days within which the action is granted.  In such cases, the Department mails notice to the sheriff on the date of release in addition to calling or faxing the appropriate sheriff and the State Police on the same day.  In general, it is not feasible to provide advance notice to sheriffs or others much more than 10 working days prior to inmates being released due to the heavy volume of such notices and limited resources to accomplish it.

As the bill places a significant notification burden on all sheriffs in the Commonwealth, it is suggested that an impact statement should be solicited from some group that represents the sheriff’s interests in this matter such as the Kentucky Sheriff’s Association.

Fiscal Impact -- Also include increased/decreased administrative cost and whether new fund sources would be required (identify fund sources, and GOPM staff person consulted): 
The DOC already notifies sheriffs of all inmate releases pursuant to KRS 197.170.  Provided that the final interpretation of the notification requirement proposed in the bill is not greater than the current Department policy (10 working days advance notice) there would be no additional cost to continue the procedure now followed by the DOC.  A 15-day or 30-day advance notice requirement of impending release, for example, may not only be impossible in many circumstances but also require additional staff resources to provide this service.  The Department can be no more specific than this on the fiscal impact until a more definitive notification date is specified in the bill.

Recommendation: 
Will Administrative Regulations be required or will existing regulations need revision?    
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